

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513

Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on November 16, 2017. All members were present. Chair Bob Miller called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. All members were then given the opportunity to excuse herself from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on October 31, 2017. Sales were \$174,866.62. This was an increase from \$162,785.37 in October 2016.

Old Business:

1) Alarm South installed the upgraded surveillance equipment. The new unit was very noise. Another unit was requested to replace the faulty equipment.

2) The Board asked that a quote be obtained for resealing the parking area. Also the Board asked that the Manager check with the Town of Blowing Rock about restriping the parking area.

3) Wren's Nest Landscaping will return and cut back more on seasonal foliage.

New Business:

- 1) The Manager and several employees cleaned up the water that came into the building on October 23rd.
- 2) The Store Flood Insurance was discussed at the meeting. A motion was made and seconded to cancel this insurance as soon as possible. This passed two votes to one.

3) The Manager will contact local flooring companies to get quotes on replacing the carpet.

- 4) The Manager will have more information on the required OPEB Actuarial Evaluation for the upcoming year.
- 5) Christmas packages have not arrived at this time.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on December 21, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

CM/W | | Gal 16000 Edith Nations Manager